OVER WALLOP PARISH COUNCIL MINUTES OF MEETING 14th FEBRUARY 2005

198/05 <u>Present:</u> Cllrs Hope, Glover, Macey, Burden, Cleife, Keightley and Mrs Quick There were 9 members of the public

199/05 Apologies: None

200/05 <u>Co-option of councillor:</u> Cllr Hope advised the floor that we are yet to receive notification from TVBC returning officers that the position can be filled. This will be dealt with at the Annual Parish Meeting, to be held April.

201/05 <u>Minutes:</u>

The minutes of the meeting 10th January were signed as a true record. Proposed Cllr Cleife, seconded Cllr Glover.

202/05 Urgent Items:

The clerk apologised to Ruth Cartright – Neighbourhood Watch co-ordinator, as the update was not included on the agenda. She advised that there is a meeting scheduled for 24th February to be held in Andover for all the local co-ordinators to attend, and this will be reported at the next meeting. Mrs Cartright also advised that there have been minor crimes reported this month with instances of stone throwing and windscreen wipers being bent.

Mrs Cartright also advised that the youth have expressed an interest in helping to build a shelter at Evans Close and it was agreed that the council would look into the costs involved in this.

203/05 Planning:

TRE.CA.00601/103 Removal of fruit trees and reduction of leylandii at South View, Over Wallop. **Support**

TVN.G0006/88 Erection of sports hall at Army Aviation Centre, Over Wallop. **No Objection**

TVN.CLE.00044 Certificate of lawfulness for existing use – Annexe and Shalom at Peach Grove, Palestine. Over Wallop. **No Objection**

TVN.CLP00011 Certificate of lawfulness for proposed erection of bridge for agricultural purposes at Townsend Manor Farm, Station Road, Over Wallop. **Support** TVN02194/4 Single story rear extension to utility room at Marwood, Farley Street, Over Wallop. **Support**

TVN02000/13 Amendment for erection of replacement chalet bungalow & provision of septic tank. Erection of detached double garage with workshop/potting/mower shed at Rosehill, Mount Carmel Road, Palestine, Over Wallop. **Support**

204/05 Finance:

The bank reconciliation dated 31/01/05 was agreed and passed around to all councillors to peruse.

Current cheques for signature: proposed Cllr Hope, seconded Cllr Quick.

TVBC yearly fee for emptying dog bins	£114.21
Mrs Sandra Holloway Feb salary	£280.00
HAPTC affiliation fees for 2004/2005	£229.00
HAPTC yearly subscription for Local Review	£ 26.00
CPRE Yearly subscription fee	£ 25.00

205/05 Playground and Sports field:

Cllr Macey reported that the tree planting has been completed now and all agreed the trees look great. There are some slats on the picket fence that need to be replaced and Cllr Macey will look at doing this. The goal posts acquired are now on the playing field, but their final position needs to be considered. It was agreed that if nets could not be found, the council will look at funding them and costs will be bought to the next meeting. It was good to note that there have been no incidents of rubbish being dumped on the field since the summer when it was cleared. There is a pole missing from the gate, Cllr Macey advised that he would look at replacing this.

206/05 Correspondence:

- Thank you letter received from School Lane playgroup for the grant
- Thank you letter received from Wallops Under 5 playgroup for the grant
- Thank you telephone call received from the Wallops Evergreens for the grant
- Note received from Mr Beggs enclosing an appeal to raise money for the local hospices.
- Hampshire Highways News & Annual Report

207/05 Public points from the floor:

There is a concern with the application received from Wallops Defence Systems to gain consent for the establishment of an explosives storage and manufacturing factory adjacent to their existing licensed explosives factory. Cllr Hope advised the public that planning had already been approved 2 years ago and the matter in question now was for the license. The public wanted to know what type of explosives will be used. This will unfortunately remain classified. There is a meeting to discuss the application Tuesday 22^{nd} February at the regulatory committee at Hampshire County Council and the findings will be reported back to the council in due course.

There is an increasing amount of rubbish lying around by the pavilion. The clerk will write to the 3 clubs that use the pavilion to remind them to clean up when they leave. The point was raised regarding the South East England Regional Assembly. What exactly does this committee do and how much is it costing the taxpayer. Mr Jones advised the council that TVBC currently contribute the sum approximately £4000.00 to SEERA, but nobody gets to vote for this and they seem to do so little. Cllr Hope advised the floor that the Borough Council wrote to the ODPM in the past advising that they did not support it.

It was noted that light number 2 was still dirty. The clerk will follow this up.

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 9.30pm. Sandra Holloway - Clerk

NEXT MEETING MARCH 14^{TH 2005} AT 8PM Plans panel to meet at 7.45pm to view plans in detail.